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NEWSLETTER OF THE ROCKY MOUNTAIN TRIUMPH CLUB

YOUR 2024 RMTC BOARD

Here are the elected board members for 2024.  There were two mailed ballots and 28 emailed ballots. The club is very
fortunate to have several new people join the board, and some previous board members who have served numerous
times step in to fill different positions. The combination of previous experience and the fresh perspective of new
board members will be very helpful. (Is it too soon to say please run for the 2025 board?)

The first board meeting will be on January 8th at Jeff Heller’s house. That meeting will be for the outgoing and the
incoming board members to handoff material and experience / hindsight to the new board. Board meetings are
usually held at the NYDN (see p.3), but sometimes we go past the 8 PM closing time if it is a busy session. So we
want to avoid time pressure on the crossover meeting. Members are always invited to board meetings, this one may
be used to test drive online Zoom attendance. If so, log in information will be emailed.

Prime Minister   Vice Prime Minister         Treasurer       Membership    Events
Kitty Janiesch      Mike Jankowski         Scott Daly      Kathy Page        Andrew Janiesch
          —–   These are all voting positions  —-

Minister of Letters  Newsletter Editor Newsletter Publisher    Regalia        Email Blasts  Webmaster
   Marla Otto      David Durstine     Roger Mathis   Chuck Woodward   Jeff Heller     Andrej Galins
—-These two are voting positions  —-           (Not a board position)
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The Rocky Mountain Triumph Club LLC is devoted to the use, preservation and enjoyment of
Triumph automobiles and is a chapter of the Vintage Triumph Register. Most members are from
the Denver area and adjoining states. We promote “family” memberships, welcoming spouses
and children to all club activities.

Musings from the Gavel, by outgoing and incomng PMs

Greetings and a very Happy New Year RMTC Members!

We, the 2023 and newly elected 2024 RMTC Board hope that you have enjoyed a superb holiday
season and look forward to a splendid  and bountiful New Year! This will be my last Musing and I
must say it has been an honor and a pleasure "commanding" the ship for the past three years!
Fortunately, there has been no felonious mopery nor even hints of mutiny! All kidding aside, you,
the members and my fellow Board members have made this a very pleasant cruise. As some of us
disembark from the the good ship RMTC and others embark to take this vessel on its next cruise,
please welcome the new faces on the Board as well as those who  have generously opted to take

another turn at the helm, navigation, etc. What's with the nautical motif? I simply love maritime history. One can
learn a tremendous amount of knowledge from our nautical past.

That being said, it has only been through that sense of volunteerism that the club has flourished these many years.
One can sit back and hope the same cadre take charge of our club events be it drives, presentations at the general
meetings, social events, etc. If one thinks "well, we always do the same things" then grab the tiller and chart a new
course. It is easy, fun and rewarding! Serving on the RMTC Board is a lot easier and satisfying than one might think!

This Musing will be shorter than most because it is "transitional". Our new Prime Minister is Mrs. Kitty Janiesch!
Please know that we have a very experienced hand commanding the ship. She will do very well guiding RMTC to
new heights. Please understand, however, this is our club. Please help the 2024 RMTC Board achieve new goals by
contributing in any way! Thank you one and all for helping me lead you the past three years. None of that would not
have been possible without a superb Board and supportive members.

Cheers and Happy New Year, Richard

"New year—new verse, a new chapter, or just the same old story? Ultimately, we write it. The
choice is ours." - Alex Morritt.

I appreciate the opportunity to serve as your 2024 Prime Minister.  I am looking forward to a busy
year full of fun Triumph Club events, drives and change.  I want to thank the 2024 Board members
who chose to step up to serve and keep the Rocky Mountain Triumph Club, LLC running. Also,
thank you to our 2023 Board members for all their work on the Club’s behalf. Thank you to
everyone who made the choice to attend our 2023 meetings and events and those folks who hosted
or coordinated a 2023 RMTC event and/or drive.  I want to give a special shout out to Jeff Heller

and Andrew Janiesch who did a tremendous amount of planning and work to ensure the 2023 Holiday Party was a
huge success!

I want to thank Mike Jankowski for all his time, tireless work and patience researching venues for the chance to host
VTR in Colorado Springs. Unfortunately, Mike was not able to find a location for the required Autocross so 2025
VTR is a no go.

At the Dec 4, 2023 meeting, the board approved the purchase a Zoom speaker/microphone, a Zoom Pro
Membership, and a webcam. Our meetings will still be in person, but our hope is to offer online access to board and
general meetings for folks who may live too far away to make a weeknight meeting. We will be incorporating Zoom
access for Jan 17th general meeting as well as a special event on Feb 17th at the Forney Museum (check out the
events report for more details!)   Happy New Year! - Kitty

===================================================================================
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2024 RMTC EVENTS CALENDAR
Coordinated By Andrew Janiesch

JANUARY
8  –  Board Meeting (Date & Location moved due to New Year’s Day Holiday)
17 – RMTC General Meeting & Guest Speaker @ New York Deli News

   6 pm Dinner 7 pm Meeting

FEBRUARY
5  –  Board Meeting @ New York Deli News, 6 pm Dinner 7 pm Meeting
10 – International Drive Your Triumph Day – Club drive TBA, More information on p.5
17 – TSD Tutorial Presentation by Patrick Fitzhorn & Drive @ Forney Museum 10 am, details below

MARCH
4 – Board Meeting @ New York Deli News, 6 pm Dinner 7 pm Meeting

APRIL
1 - Board Meeting @ New York Deli News, 6 pm Dinner 7 pm Meeting
17 – RMTC General Meeting @ New York Deli News, 6 pm Dinner 7 pm Meeting

January 17 General Meeting Guest Speaker

Jonathan Watkin, owner of Dry Ice Auto Detailing of Denver will be our featured guest speaker at the January
general meeting. Jonathan will explain their Dry Ice Cleaning of Automobiles. His Company’s brand strategy is “to
promote the love and hobby of motoring via Dry Ice Cleaning.” Contact Kitty Janiesch if you can’t attend in person
but would like to attend via Zoom. (katt0906@gmail.com)

RALLY MASTER Software TSD Tutorial Presentation by Patrick Fitzhorn, BMCNC

Please join us at the Forney Museum on Saturday, February 17 from 10 am to 12 pm, for a special presentation by
Patrick Fitzhorn from BMCNC on using the Rally Master software for TSD rallying! Coffee, juice, and bagels will
be served. Patrick’s presentation will be about TSD Rallying in cars using the Rally Master Software. Afterwards,
members can drive (in their Triumph or Non-Triumph Car) the rally route that will start and end at the Forney
Museum to test their new skills. Questions – Please let Andrew Janiesch know if you would like to participate in the
drive so we can have the printed instructions ready for you. Contact Kitty Janiesch if you can’t attend in person but
would like to attend via Zoom.

Anyone can host an
impromptu drive, garage
open house, tech session
during their rebuild, etc.
Just coordinate with
Andrew to get an email
notification sent out.

JANUARY BIRTHDAYS

Kristy Blue       1/1  Jack Stern    1/17
Leroy Blue       1/1  Ben Stern    1/17
Michelle Galins    1/1  Hoyt Sutphin  1/17
Daniel Smith       1/5  Brooks Turner  1/18
Karen Jurich       1/6  Catherine Klemm 1/19
Steve Girkins       1/6  Marla Otto   1/20
Andrew Janiesch 1/11 David Powell  1/25
Karen Colman 1/12 Sharon Robinson  1/26
Michael Yoas  1/13 Tyra Moore  1/27
Ric Andersen  1/16 Chuck Woodward 1/29
       Brian Plotkin  1/31

Birthday list is
provided by Kathy
Page, Minister of
Membership.

A reminder that there is an RMTC
Facebook page. If you have taken
photos at our events that we can
post there or in the Herald, please
email them to;
katt0906@gmail.com   or
thepickledbrit@gmail.com
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RMTC Board Meeting Minutes for December 4th

David Durstine opened the meeting at 7:00 p.m.

Attendees: David Durstine, Jeff Heller, Chuck Woodward, Kitty
Janiesch. Roger Mathis attended via Zoom which ensured there was a
quorum. Guests: Tamara Durstine and Andrew Janiesch

January meetings confirmed. The 1/8/24 Board Meeting will be held
at Jeff Heller & Gwen Jensen's home. Pizza, salad, beer, and wine will
be served. Dinner starts at 6 p.m. and the meeting at 7:00 p.m. This is
the "Handover" meeting so that the outgoing board members can
transfer their files and information to the new, incoming board
members. Jan General Meeting will be held on 1/17/24 at New York Deli News.

Newsletter discussion - David will contact Eric and plans on handling the Jan Newsletter since he will be traveling
during the January 8 handover meeting

Christmas Party Planning - Jeff received 41 RSVP's and will an send email blast to attendees only, to remind/confirm
their attendance. Jeff has been coordinating with Andrew & Kitty on the shopping lists and the party schedule. 4 to 5
is set up, appetizers at 5, dinner starts at 6 and will be served by Lil' Ricci's.  Andrew Janiesch is coordinating Door
Prizes and Holiday Raffle and Yankee Swap Gift Exchange.

Jeff Heller presented the Treasurer's report.

Andrew provided a VTR update from Mike Jankowski. After all his hard work. Mike could not secure an Autocross
location. Update will be shared at the Holiday Party.

Andrew & Kitty discussed guest speakers - Jan General Meeting at New York Deli News and Feb 17 extra meeting
held at the Forney Museum. Andrew will provide more details in the Jan Events Report.

Kitty requested approval to purchase a Zoom PRO Subscription for $150/year, Jabra speaker/mic for $62 and webcam
for approximately $60 - $75. These purchases would allow the club to provide more online presence and flexibility
for members & board members who cannot always attend a meeting in person. The Zoom Pro Subscription allows
unlimited time to host online meetings for up to one hundred people. This subscription also allows for livestreaming
and the ability to record meetings. Chuck moved to purchase this equipment. Jeff seconded. The motion passed
unanimously.

Reported by Kitty Janiesch for Steve Girkins, who was traveling

General Meetings

We meet quarterly at The
New York Deli News,  located
at 7105 East Hampden Ave. in
Denver, on the 3rd Wednesday
of the month.  We start to gather
around 6 PM in the back alcove,
meeting starts at 7 PM.

Rocky Mountain Triumph Club 2024 Board
Prime Minister - Kitty Janiesch
Vice-Prime Minister - Mike Jankowski
Minister of Letters - Marla Otto
Treasurer - Scott Daly
Events Coordinator - Andrew Janiesch
Minister of Membership - Kathy Page
Newsletter Editor - David Durstine
Regalia Officer - Chuck Woodward
Newsletter Publisher - Roger Mathis
Webmaster - Andrej Galins

RMTC
Treasurer's
Report
This report is
available for
inspection at
the Board
Meeting and at
the General Meeting, or by
special request.
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PLEASE SUPPORT
OUR

ADVERTISERS, WE
ALL NEED EACH

OTHER!

DRIVE YOUR TRIUMPH DAY, Saturday, February 10,2024

I'm Rye Livingston, a member of the Triumph Travelers Sports
Car Club located in Northern California, and I wanted to extend
an invitation to all Triumph and Standard owners worldwide to
join us in commemorating Sir John Black's Birthday.

Since its inception in 2016, Drive Your Triumph Day has
gained remarkable traction. I’ve received hundreds of photos
from participants across the globe: England, Scotland, Ireland,
Wales, New Zealand, Australia, South Africa, Uruguay,
Netherlands, Germany, Switzerland, Finland, Canada, Holland,
Czech Republic, and the USA. With this year's event falling on
a Saturday, I'm hopeful that we’ll have even more participants!

Participating is easy – on February 10th, take your Triumph or
Standard out for a spin. Whether it's a solo drive on a scenic
country road, a leisurely outing to lunch, or a commute to work,
seize the moment. Bring along your spouse, friend, child,
grandchild, or even your furry companion, and take a photo.
The focus should be on the car, ideally with the owner or
passenger situated against a cool backdrop, landmark, scenic
vista, or even in your driveway. If it’s the middle of the winter
where you live and your car is in hibernation, or in the middle
of a restoration, take a photo of it in the garage. Embrace
creativity and have fun with it!

Once you’ve captured the moment, email a high-resolution
photo to driveyourtriumphday@gmail.com, accompanied
with some basic details: owner’s name, year and model of car,
and place photo was taken (city, state, country). The photos will
then be published not only in our club newsletter and website,
but also in USA’s national magazine: Vintage Triumph
Registry, and on the Drive Your Triumph Day Facebook page.

Best Regards, Rye Livingston
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 FOR SALE / WANTED
Free for members; Non-member ads are $10/month.

Submit adds at ROCKYMOUNTAINTR.ORG

FOR SALE:
Two decorative 72 spoke wire wheels and hubs. The
wheel and hub splines are worn out, so these are not safe
wheels/hubs to use on the road. They make dandy hose
racks or sign post bases or décor for your garage.
$45 For each wheel + hub + octagon, or $80 for both sets.

Four brand new still in the
plastic octagon hub nuts, all
four for $160, these are $59
each + shipping from Moss

 Please text 303-324-1047

Example usage

         01-24

FOR SALE: 1973 Triumph GT6 MKIII
1973 Triumph GT6 MKIII KF20200UO project car.
Two owners, 91,416 miles. Original steel wheels and
slotted aluminum. Will run, leaks coolant. RR wheel
frozen. New battery. Not drivable. Typical body rust.
Bentley service manual. Some extra parts. As
configured: 1967 long block with ’73 intake, carbs and
alternator. Original engine spun a bearing. Stored
inside, turns freely by hand. Need the space. I’ll never
get to it. Needs an owner that appreciates what it is. Not
part of my retirement plan. Make an offer. Car is in
Woodland Park. Kirby 719 244-3419 lv msg.
Kirby Laughlin Email: kirby10@mindspring.com.
Asking Price $2000  08-23

For Sale:
Triumph TR6 front and rear bumpers.  Both bumpers
are in good condition, chrome is very nice.
Bumpers sold as a pair only both need to go.  Bumpers
are located in Grand Junction, could bring to Denver at
Christmas.    Fit all TR6s 69 to 1976, and on later TRs
you can eliminate the rubber bumpers and have no
holes.
$450.00 for both;
Tony Cooper  303.434.1425     11-23

FOR SALE:  I was hoping you could help me sell my
1959 TR3.  It's a beautiful but disassembled 1959 TR3
for sale. It was half way through its second restoration
but is a project I unfortunately cannot complete. In
Littleton, Colorado. I actually purchased it from a former
RMTC member. Some photos attached. I have detailed
paperwork for it. Lots of new parts and bolt kits,
powder-coated frame. Asking $7K.
Pjroberts@gmail.com       09-23
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The Roadster Factory burned to the ground 12/25/23

There have been some recent Social Media posts from VTR and other LBC
media about some fundraising and other types of support for Albert Runyan.
An edited excerpt and photos copied from local media follows.

ARMAGH, Pa. – More than a dozen fire companies from two counties were
called out around 1 a.m. Monday for what officials are describing as a total-
loss commercial structure fire on the 300 block of Killen Road in Indiana
County.

Nearly 12 hours later, crews were still at the scene, dousing the rubble of The
Roadster Factory in water.  "I would think we're going to be here for 20
hours," Armagh Fire Chief Tom Fry said. "And then we're probably going to
get called back."  The state police fire marshal has been contacted to
investigate the cause of the fire at the Armagh location, he said.

The roughly 48,000-square-foot facility was engulfed in flames throughout
the early hours of the morning while more than 100 firefighters surrounded
the structure and tried to contain the blaze.  As the sun rose on Christmas
morning, all that was left was a gutted brick structure in the front of the
business and smoldering ruins behind.
Firefighters managed to pull a few antique cars from the showroom. The
vehicles later sat on the lawn in front of the factory, but the full extent of the
loss was unknown.

Once the flames were under control and just billowing smoke remained, excavators were called in to move sections of metal
roof and other refuse to reveal hotspots and allow firefighters to continue dousing the debris.

Many stood in awe of the devastation in front of them, including employees and the owner, Albert Runyan, who declined to
comment. The Roadster Factory specialized in classic British sports cars and was a British Motor Heritage Approved Supplier
that provided enthusiasts with direct access to original equipment parts when available, as well as custom pieces that met
original specifications.
"It is the goal of The Roadster Factory to make it as easy as possible for our customers to drive, maintain and restore classic
British sports cars for fun, for transportation, for racing, or for show as they desire," the company's website says. "To this end,
we stock everything from major components to nuts and bolts, and we provide free copies of parts catalogues for individual
models."

SIGN UP FOR THE CLUB MEMBERSHIP AT: ROCKY MOUNTAINTR.ORG
MEMBERSHIP FEES ARE  $35 PER YEAR W/NEWSLETTER IN EMAIL ONLY FORMAT; $50 PER YEAR

WITH PAPER COPY MAILED TO YOUR ADDRESS

The Vintage Triumph Register (VTR)

Club members are encouraged to join the VTR: Benefits Include:
� Receive the bi-monthly Magazine, “The Vintage Triumph”

� Free Classified ads
� Access to VTR’s staff of Technical Consultants

� Discounts on Vintage Car Insurance
� VTR Regalia

��Participation in National Conventions
Join by sending $35.00 to:

  The Vintage Triumph Register, PO Box 655, Howell, MI 48844 or at www.vtr.org
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RMTC 2023 Christmas Party

There was a mix-up on when the party room would be available, so the setup group had to wait for most of an hour
outside.  In the mean time, the party supplies were staged outside the door so that we could move in as soon as the
timed access code worked.  Kitty served eggnog and rum, reducing our pain somewhat as we waited outside. Setup
proceeded quickly once the door unlocked, we had many hands from the early arrivals to help out. The Christmas tree
was setup and decorated in record time, tables setup and decorated, and furniture rearranged.
Some people brought hors d’ouves and wine for starters while the caterer setup and brought in the food.  After an
hour of socializing, food was served, along with some fine sweets for dessert provided by the members.

As people ate, some announcements were made by the outgoing board members, acknowledging activities, notable
events and extra efforts during the year. Mike Jankowski made a huge effort to gather elements needed for RMTC to
host the 2025 Vintage Triumph National Meeting, but couldn’t quite close the gap, maybe 2026?  Jeff Heller has
streamlined timely email notifications of upcoming activities, detailed financial reporting, and contacting our
advertisers and others. Richard Martin is completing his third year as PM, getting it done while dealing with COVID
and and a busy work schedule.  Eric has finished his forth year as editor, and has kept the newsletter on schedule
during a demanding time for issues in his family.

Many thanks to those who hosted activities during the year, because the board not only can’t do everything, it would
be a rather boring club if was only them. (And anyone who wants to run with the “boring club” comment is welcome
to host an activity, send newsletter material, find speakers for our meetings, or you name it.)  Several of our newer
members have written profiles of themselves and their cars, your editor can interview you to do the same.

Above, Kitty keeps us warm with rum and
eggnog as we wait.
Sharon will test drive anything.
Party bosses Kitty and Andrew, also big help
from Steve and Sharon, Jeff Heller who
coordinated the food, the Bosh’s for the room.



Christmas party, continued
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Richard acknowledges
contributors to club
activities,  and Mike Jankowski for his efforts to host 2025 VTR

Andrew MCs door prizes and goodies, and Mike J making a choice during the Yankee
Swap gift exchange.   Ted Ax wins the best door prize, a set of sheepskin seat covers
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ZOOM Meetings
As noted in the board meeting minutes, Zoom video meetings will be available in 2024, to save you the drive.
There are multiple ways of joining a Zoom meeting:
Use your computer browser or install the Zoom App on your phone or tablet.
For the phone or tablet, open the app, then;
On the meeting invitation, touch the Invite Link, then Input a Meeting ID number.

How to join a zoom meeting using your computer browser.
1.      Open your Browser, probably already open for email, click the emailed meeting link, then “launch meeting”
2.      Or - Go to join.zoom.us and click “JOIN A MEETING” in the upper right corner
3.      Enter your meeting ID provided by the host/organizer (usually 10 or 11 digit number)
4.      Click JOIN.
5.      Enter the Passcode when prompted.

If you haven’t used ZOOM it just takes a few minutes to learn. There are some great YouTube videos on how to log
on for the first time. “Joining a Zoom Meeting” is about 3 minutes 30 seconds long to watch and can be found here:
https://youtu.be/pAMDxH_H_Cs?si=b-NbHS9IlVHzUAA_ . For a more in depth tutorial check out “Joining a Zoom
Call for the first Time; fun and Easy Online Connection:" https://youtu.be/9isp3qPeQ0E?si=LRXOo5GFLeA_3nrB .
If you run into any difficulties, just reach out to Kitty Janiesch at 303.408.9103 prior to any scheduled Zoom meeting
and she will try to help.

===================================================================================

Right, yes there was one LBC in the
parking lot, which could not be identified
by our spotter.

Below, Roger and Lynda Mathis conducted a
mystery drink taste contest, won by Sharon
Robinson, known for making tasty treats herself.



Collector Car Council of Colorado, Inc.
Minutes of the December 2023 Meeting (edited)

The meeting was held at the Forney Transportation Museum, 4303 Brighton Blvd., Denver.

Legislative: Leo Boyle mentioned that he had attended the November 8 hearing at the Capitol of the special interim committee
investigating ways to bring Colorado into compliance with EPA Requirements on methane and ozone emissions. The committee
appeared to be focusing on oil and gas well leakages. The committee will continue its investigations, analyses, and studies.

Budget for Operations for 2024 discussed and expecting a negative balance of $817.00 for 2024. This Budget was accepted by
vote of attending members.  Gov’t Relations Account budget for 2024 discussed. Expected balance to be a negative $700.
Budget accepted.  Budget for the RMMA Car show discussed for 2024. Proposed budget for expects a positive balance of $3,360
and was accepted by vote.

Mr. Thompson the brought up the next item of discussion which was raising the per person fee for each member club by $1.
Glenn Manes of the Buick club opposed to raising this per person fee and suggested that each club could volunteer additional per
person membership fee. Overall discussion leaned to not raising the per person fee per club. Vote on this measure to raise the per
person fee was defeated by vote of those present. Samantha asked for an amendment to this vote whereby the participating clubs
could volunteer the additional $1 per member fee as each club sees fit. Motion for this amendment passed.

Next up was the announcement that Samantha is taking over the management of the RMMA/CCCC car show. To help Samantha,
Dick T. requested volunteers to take over the sub categories in preparation for the show.
1) Marketing; which includes putting notice in the Scoop, Radio adds, and flyers handed out at car shows.
2) Sponsorship; which means signing on corporate and/or businesses to sponsor the show.
3) Vendors and Displays; signing up food and other vendors for the show and the special interest displays, such as the Firetrucks,
and the Vietnam Helicopter display
4) Swap meet; getting people to rent space for the swap meet. John Ehrlich volunteered for this.

Dick spoke of the need for maintaining the CCCC web page, asking for help.

Dick then moved on to speaking to the club representatives and asking them what their duties, as the club representatives, are
and what they should be doing for the CCCC. To be discussed further at February meeting.

John Ehrlich spoke about he will be contacting Mecum Car Auctions about giving club members a discount.

Dick stated that the Tri-State Car show is on March 9th and 10th and volunteers are needed. Calvin will be designing flyers on
what the CCCC is, what we do and benefits and handing out to people at car shows.

Ted Rossi was up next and spoke of the Friends of Collector Cars PAC and that contribution forms are available and the need for
another person to help Ted on this.

Dick moved to winding down the meeting with a reminder that there is NOT a January meeting. The next meeting will be on
February 7 and is President’s night for participating club Presidents. James Nielsen spoke up strongly against the CCCC
meetings being moved to different locations. Club officers pointed out that this is done to allow more club representative to at
least attend meeting that are close to them; e.g. the Longmont meeting and the Colorado Springs meetings and a meeting location
in the south part of the Metro area to offset the Forney Museum which is in north Denver.

Jay Thomas spoke last about the need to keep the numbers attending the “Dust and Shine” at Forney to about 10 people and that
children should not be part of those participating in the “Dust and Shine”. This is because an unnamed club had over 20 people
which included children and the concern about the behavior of the children and concern for display cars being affected
negatively. Dick cut her short, asked for the Forney to provided “written” guidelines and suggested that clubs not participate
until such written guidelines were in place and presented to the CCCC. Meeting was then adjourned at 9:10 pm. A very long
meeting.

(Note that the RMTC is a member of the CCCC, along with several dozen other car clubs,  and our members are welcome to
attend the CCCC meetings)
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Rocky Mountain Triumph Club
PO Box 300426
Denver, CO 80203-0426

CCCC Corner
Collector Car Council of

Colorado, Inc.
Dedicated to the preservation of

automotive history

www.collectorcarcouncil.com

Please visit the CCCC website for contact
information for the officers, the complete
minutes from the monthly meeting and a
listing of upcoming events and shows

Next Meeting: Wednesday February 7, 7:30
pm MST, at the Forney Transportation Museum,
4303 Brighton Blvd. Denver.  Budgets for 2024
will be discussed.

The CCCC web site information listing member
clubs of CCCC has been updated using
information on 2022 renewal forms.  Clubs are
encouraged to check their listing on the web site
www.collectorcarcouncil.com and notify Jim
Tatman (Jtatman4@gmail.com) of corrections
they wish to submit.

We are very fortunate that some members host events on an annual
basis. Other events are suggestions, we are looking for hosts, please
consider doing that.  The Board and other members who have hosted
in the past are glad to help you plan your event. A club budget is
available for approved event supplies.

POTENTIAL EVENTS:
CONCLAVE/BBQ     SPRING TUNE UP
LADIES TEA       RMTC CAR SHOW
RELIABILITY RUN     MEMBER HOSTED DRIVES
OIL SPOT RALLYE
OKTOBERFEST      MOVIE & BBQ
CHILI COOKOFF          FATHER’S DAY PICNIC
CHRISTMAS PARTY    ACC CAR SHOW
IMPROMPTU DRIVES    GARAGE TECH SESSION
MG GLENWOOD SPRINGS RALLYE & CHECKPOINT

=================================================
Triumph regalia contact
is Chuck Woodward
woodward.chuck@gmail.
com
You can also go to our
RMTC website;
http://rockymountaintr.
org and click on


